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•Mt of war, 28; havp btorkad'Ml

Bfutral roatti, tbui pUnnlnir to

•trik* wholr rronomlr nyttt-tn of Orr-
unT; nfutral powm have acqui-

•fCM; no' ral powrn thus admit vital

Inttnatt of a belllRrrrllt aunrii'iit

cxi'Uie for waging any OMthod of

warfar* Ormany Invoktt iueh vital

Interenti, 20; neutral powrra, Aramed
not tn intruit thtir rri-w, panangrri
or mrrrhandiM to (nemy mrrrhant
vraieli, 26; watrri north of Hhrtland
Iitandi, the <>aiti>rn part of North
S*a. and a tone JO marinp niilriiwidr

along Dutch coait are outiidv war
zone, 27 ; Amrriran acknowliHignirnt

of Uerman noliflcation of liliK-kadr,

27-20; c-aIN attention to (erlouii |mii-

ibilitiet of roiirne of action contera

plated, 27 ; aiki Germany to recon-

aider the cunaequencea if American
merchant veawl should be destroyed
or American lives lost, 27-2H; sole

right of belligerent in dealing with
neutrals on high seas limittd to visit

and search, unless blockade is pro-

claimed and maintained, which is not
proposed in this case, 2H; I'nited

Statj'S reluctant to liclievc Oermany
would declare or exercise right to at-

tack or destroy anv veiisel entering
prescribed area without visit and
search, 28; suspicion of use of false

flag no presumption that all ships

travirsing a prescribed area are
guilty. 2N; right of visit and search
recognized to determine such ques-

tions, 28 ; American (iovemment open
to none of the criticisms for un-
neutral actions noted in German
memorandum; has taken position

that belligerents vi"' ting the rights

of Americans wovlu held renponsi-

ble, 28 ; if Germa,. commanders should
destroy American lives or American
vessels, it wou!d be hard to reconcile

such act with friendly relations sub-
sisting between the two governments.
28; would hold Germany responsible

and take neccsaary action to secure
American righta on high seas, 28;
urges that American vessels be not
molested otherwise than by visit and
search, 20; German reply to Ameri-
can note, 29-35 ; agrees that it is de-

sirable tc avoid misunderstanding,
29; proclamation not directed at
legitimate trade, but represents act
of s>'lf-defen8e, against England's
violation of international law which

neutrals ht\ I'alird to abate, 30;
sets forth sgain England's violatioaa
of international law, 30; conceded
violations are Intended to cut off

Germany from all supplies, .10; calls
attention to American protest tw
British Government, 30; cites caae
of Wilhrlmina, .10; rely on neutrals
who have tacitly or under protest
Bubmitte<l to England's violation of
International law to display same
tolerance toward German measuri*,
32; not intention to destroy neutral
property, 32: safest method to avoid
danger is to stay away from war
zone, 32 ; only enemy merchant ships
to be destroyed, 33; again calls at-

tention to misuse of flag by Kngland,
. and trade in war materials by neu-

r trals, .13 ; Germany suggests convoy. 34

:

prepared to enter into negotiationa
as to convoy, .14; ships advised to
avoid Knglish waters, .14; German
submarines to aliatain from violence
to American mirchunt vissels when i^-
recognizable as auch, 34; American
suggestion n* to agreement between

•-^ Great Britain and Oermany as to
rules of maritime war, .1.'>-37; Ger-
man reply to suggestion, 37-38;
Germany would undertake not to use
them to attack merchant ships ex-
cept to enforce right of visit and
search, 37 ; when enemy character
of vessel or presence of contraband
be axcertained submarines would
firoi'ciKl according to international
aw, 37: restricted use contingi'nt on
enemy xhips abstaining from use of

false flag*, etc., 38: merchant chips
not to lie armed, 38; legitimate im-
portation of food into Germany to be
allowed, 3H; waters around Orkney

/^and Shetland Isles declared a war^ lonv by Germany, 30; British re-

ply to American suggestion as to

agreement on rules of maritime war,
30-43; calls attention to violations

of international law by Germany. 40;

, sinking of British merchant ships,

41; German statement as .o attai'ks

on neutral merchant shint. by Ger-
/' man submarines or aircraft, 43-44;

first American note on sinking of

Liititania. 44-47; sinking of Falaba,

44; attack on Cuthing, 44; sinking of

Oulfiight, 44; calls attention to

practical impossibil'ty of using sub-

marines under rules of international

law, 4G; calls attention to warning


